Statement by President Juncker on the
Situation in Syria

A horrific chemical weapons attack on civilians struck Khan Shaykhun on 4
April. Last night, in response, the US launched air strikes on Shayrat
Airfield. The US has informed the EU that these strikes were limited and seek
to deter further chemical weapons atrocities.

President Juncker has been unequivocal in his condemnation of the use of
chemical weapons. The repeated use of such weapons must be answered. He
understands efforts to deter further attacks. There is a clear distinction
between air strikes on military targets and the use of chemical weapons
against civilians.

Efforts to stem the spiral of violence in Syria and work towards a lasting
peace should be redoubled. Only a political transition can lead to such an
outcome. President Juncker and the European Commission as a whole stand ready
to play their part in full.
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